

**MINTHIS HILLS GOLF CLUB**  
**MINUTES OF THE MEETING**  
**HELD ON FRIDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2017**

<b>Present:</b>	Bob Windsor (BW)	Captain
	Brian Hamilton (BH)	Vice-Captain
	Graeme Nichol	Competitions
	Sue l'Anson	Socials Secretary
	Bev Mitchell	Treasurer
	Roy Peach	Greens

**1. Apologies:**

Apologies were received from Joke Alexandrou, David McKibben and Chris Furneaux.

**2. Previous Minutes:**

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> September were read and approved.

**3. Matters Arising:**

The scoring for the Order of Merit from the Red tees for men was discussed and the decision to increase the mens score by 3 strokes (difference in Par between White and Red), but the Ladies scores would be reduced by 2 strokes from the Blue tees for the competitions that were played from the different tees (3 Medals for the Men and 1 Medal for the Ladies).

**4. Competitions:**

- (a) Nordic v ROW: GN, BW and BH to make the arrangements and it was confirmed that Lunch (15euros) is compulsory.
- (b) Captain v Vice-Captain: GN to arrange for thee draw in the next few days.
- (c) England v ROW: GN to arrange for the draw to be made.
- (d) Tati the Jewelers in Paphos have expressed a wish to sponsor an event in 2018. BH to visit the shop and discuss their requirements.
- (e) GN said that Secret Valley had invited representatives of MHGC to a lunchtime meeting on Thursday 12 October to discuss the 2018 fixtures. BH and GN to attend.
- (f) It was decided in principle to implement GN's proposal from the August Meeting to set 4 fixed divisions for Stableford Competitions, each division would be determined at the November Meeting when more data will be available. The prize pots for each division will be equal with 1<sup>st</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup> prizes given in each division. The prize structure for medals will also be

changed for next year commencing in March with a best Net and best Net runner up for each Gender. The best gross will receive a sponsored prize, which will allow them to be included in the Medal Winners Medal the following year.

The Order of Merit competition will be a Net competition based on 6 scorecards from 2018.

### **Social Events:**

- (a) SI'A said that the Casino Night on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> November is confirmed.
- (b) SI'A said that donations of raffle prizes for the Christmas Competition Lunch on 6 December would be greatly appreciated.

### **Golf Course Matters:**

- (a) RP said that the condition of the grass on the course was giving cause for concern.
- (b) BW referred to a request to the Club by Miriam Carr to place a bench on the 13<sup>th</sup> Ladies tee in memory of her late husband Peter. BW said he would write to the Club reminding them of this request.

### **Financial Matters:**

- (a) BM presented the September Accounts which were approved by Committee.
- (b) BM presented and explained the spreadsheet she had prepared for KO competitions.
- (c) BM said that she had been asked by a Member why the Golf section hold such a high balance on the accounts and explained that trophies for the section cannot be insured and to replace them in the event of loss by theft or for any other reason would be extremely expensive.

### **A.O.B.**

- (a) GN said that he felt that the Order of merit should be decided on a best Net basis. This will be discussed over the next couple of months.
- (b) SI'A had been asked by a Member why the Ladies Club Championship was not played from the Blue tees It was confirmed that the Blue tees would be used from January 2018 for Medals and Championship.
- (c) BW said that he had been approached by a Physiotherapist who is prepared to visit the Club one evening and give a talk about sports injuries. It was suggested that Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> October might be a good time.

There being no other business the Meeting closed at 1.30pm.

The date of the next Meeting is Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> November at 2.00pm.